Comment for planning application 21/00517/F

Application Number 21/00517/F

Location

Land Used For Motorcross Stratford Road A422 Wroxton OX15 6HX

Proposal

Creation of a motocross track and soft landscaping scheme and the change of use of agricultural land to hold moto-cross events including set-up, take down and private practice sessions, with associated camping site, for up to 65 days per year and agricultural grazing (retrospective)

Case Officer

George Smith

Organisation

Name

Polina Kurdyavko

Address

Home Farm, Bell Street, Hornton, Banbury, OX15 6DB

Type of Comment

Objection

Type

neighbour

Comments

Dear All I would like to express a strong objection to the planning application to build a Motocross track for use of up to 65 days a year. Here is why. I've known this area for 20 years and I bought a property here due to the serenity of its residential amenities and natural beauty of the countryside. Shortly after moving in, my kids (6 year old and 8 years old) and I were shocked by the noise of the motocross track coming from Wroxton as we came out on the weekend to play outside in our garden. The noise was so strong and continuous that we simply couldn't be outside in our garden and had to leave the village to wait for the track usage to finish. I was absolutely devastated to discover that that this was not an unfortunate one-off event but a continuous one. To my horror, I've learned that this noise can destroy our livelihood almost every weekend going forward if the above application were to be approved! My kids and I love taking country walks. Needless to say that the noise was not the only unpleasant surprise that we have discovered. Going for a walk just 5 min away from our house we've discovered shocking damage that the tracks have creating to this beautiful countryside. It pains me to see that nature can be so brutally abused especially in our conservation area. Our village pride itself in the strong sense of community, respect for the nature and what it has to offer. This is the reason why I moved away from a polluted city to a beautiful village of Hornton. I wanted a better, healthier and happier childhood for my kids surrounded by beautiful countryside. The planning application for a creation of a Motocross Track will destroy this dream. Please don't let this happen. I fully support the Parish Council and our environmental planning advisor in their objection to this application. I count on your understanding and support in this matter Kind regards Polina

Received Date

22/03/2021 23:27:17

Attachments